Leftist Lexicon Word of the
Week
Remember when the Left was obsessed with President Donald
Trump’s connections to Russia waaaaaay back a whole week or so
ago? Well, this past week has blunted that enthusiasm now that
there are alleged connections between Russia and the Hillary
Clinton campaign and the Democratic National Committee. Now,
they want us to ignore their possible crimes to focus on the
crimes they’ve alleged President committed.
What is at the core of both of these situations? Leftist
double standards, for one, but I’m referring to Russia. The
Left’s relationship with Russia makes Sybil look welladjusted. One day, they’re our ally and we can trust them when
they have information that hurts Donald Trump. The next day,
they’re our enemy and we can’t trust them to tell the truth
when they have information that hurts them. Complicate is
hardly the word for this kind of Jeckyl and Hyde relationship.
Let’s take a closer look at the elephant, or bear in this
case, in the room.
Russia
What the Left thinks it means – a country that has aided
Donald Trump in stealing the 2016 election and is, therefore,
our enemy. Also, a country that wasn’t our enemy when Barack
Obama was President.
What it really means – our worst frienemy
There was a time when the Left looked up to the Russians.
Usually, it was when the Russians were communists, but that
admiration never quite went away. Now, the Left tries to
relive the wonder years of the former Soviet Union while
making tons of money in the pursuit of it.

Let that sink in for a moment.
On the other side of the aisle, the Right adopted Ronald
Reagan’s approach of “trust, but verify.” For a while in the
mid 80s and early 90s, the US and Russia had a burgeoning
relationship, but that changed when hardcore communists hung
around and kept just enough power to remain relevant. Then
came the rise of Vladimir “Rudy” Putin. A former KGB member,
Putin didn’t want the former Soviet Union to die out
completely and adopted many of the same draconian ideas that
were popular in the Soviet Union. (Oddly enough, college
Leftists are adopting those same ideas today.) As a result,
the Right went back to not trusting Russia.
This conflict of approaches came to a head during a 2012
Presidential debate between Republican Mitt Romney and
President Barack Obama. While Romney warned people of the
threat Russia posed, Obama brushed it off with a comment about
the 80s wanting their foreign policy back. Good times. Of
course, that was before the Left lost the 2016 election while
collaborating with the Russians, so naturally the Russians are
bad guys now, right?
Well, actually, they are, but unlike the Left, my distrust of
Russia isn’t situational nor political. Call it my Cold War
Spidey Sense, but whenever you have a former member of the KGB
heading up a former enemy turned fairweather friend, it tends
not to end well. And unfortunately our foreign policy has been
slow to pick up on this. Then again, when you’ve had Hillary
Clinton and John Kerry, two of the most ineffective and
unintelligent Secretaries of State in recent memory, heading
up foreign policy, I’m amazed Russia hasn’t already taken over
the country. (Note to the Leftists who think this has already
happened, respond to this column so I can send you money to
buy a clue.)
Meanwhile, we still have the Russian threat to address, and
they have friends. I’m speaking of China, another geopolitical

thorn in our side. China and Russia haven’t always gotten
along, but in recent years they’ve found a common enemy in
America. Let’s just say these two countries wouldn’t be too
heartbroken if we got knocked down a peg or 20, and both
countries have a means to do just that with enough
provocation. China owns a lot of our debt, and Russia has a
significant oil reserve. Combine those two, and you have the
makings of an America economic disaster that would make the
mortgage crisis of 2008 look like you lost a nickel down a
sewer grate.
And it’s not like this is a new phenomenon, either. Russia and
China have been getting chummy for a few years now, including
when a certain President mocked Mitt Romney’s prescient
warning as being an outdated concept. Yeah, now the party of
that President now thinks Russia is a bad guy because they
believe (falsely) Russia cost their 2016 candidate the
Presidency. (Yeah, it totally has nothing to do with the fact
she was unlikable, inept, and couldn’t seem to find Wisconsin
on a map…of Wisconsin.) Now that their own connections to
Russia are coming to light, the Left isn’t so keen on digging
into the situation further, but they are totally on board with
continuing the investigation into the Trump-Russia connection
to the point Don Quixote is telling them to seek help.
And while all of this political theater is going on, Russia is
biding its time, waiting for the moment when they can drop the
hammer. And possibly the sickle, too.

